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Posting Language
Approve a resolution nominating NXP USA, Inc., located at 3949 Ed Bluestein Boulevard, for designation by
the Governor’s Office of Economic Development and Tourism as a single Texas Enterprise Project in
accordance with Texas Government Code Chapter 2303.

Lead Department
Economic Development.

Fiscal Note
This item has no fiscal impact.

Prior Council Action:
October 18, 2007 - Council approved Ordinance No. 20071018-008 electing to participate in the Texas
Enterprise Zone Program.

November 4, 2010 - Council approved Ordinance No. 20101104-046 amending its program identifying
additional local incentives for the Texas Enterprise Zone Program.

November 14, 2019 - Council approved Ordinance No. 20191114-068 amending its program identifying
additional local incentives for the Texas Enterprise Zone Program.

November 30, 2023 - Council approved Resolution No. 20231130-010 nominating NXP USA, Inc., located at
3949 Ed Bluestein Boulevard, for designation by the Governor’s Office of Economic Development and Tourism
as a single Texas Enterprise Project in accordance with Texas Government Code Chapter 2303.

For More Information:
Sylnovia Holt-Rabb, Director, Economic Development Department, 512-974-3131; Arnie Jacob, Business
Process Consultant, 512-974-7786.

Additional Backup Information:
On November 30, 2023, Council approved Resolution No. 20231130-010
<https://services.austintexas.gov/edims/document.cfm?id=419744>
<https://services.austintexas.gov/edims/document.cfm?id=419745> which nominated NXP USA, Inc. (NXP), located
at 3949 Ed Bluestein Boulevard (ATMC), for designation by the Governor’s Office of Economic Development
and Tourism as a single Texas Enterprise Project in accordance with Texas Government Code Chapter 2303.
The Company included the Council Resolution as a part of its Texas Enterprise Zone Application to the Office
of the Texas Governor for consideration in the December 1, 2023, application round. Staff subsequently
discovered attestations in the Resolution that are in error. Specifically, the Resolution mistakenly expresses
the business site was “within the City’s jurisdiction located inside an enterprise zone” and “at least 25 percent
of NXP’s new permanent jobs will be held by residents of an enterprise zone, economically disadvantaged
individuals, or veterans” (Economically Disadvantaged). The amended resolution specifies that the ATMC
Location is outside of a designated Enterprise Zone, and that 35 percent of the company’s new permanent
jobs must be held by Economically Disadvantaged individuals.
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